
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The 2015 Summer issue of the USGFR 
Newsletter is available this year on our web 

site along with many other interesting 
tidbits, photos and other information relating 

to our latest golfing venue and future 
golfing venues. Go to www.usgfr.com 

2015 

USGFR 

 

 

Presidentõs Message From Bill Durmer 

The 26 th  Tournament of the Hardy Golfers of USGFR 

What a wonderful place to spend time on the links with your 

friends in a great climate. The Island provided good temps, bright 

skies, and soft breezes. And, we bunked at the Sonesta Resortτ

the #1 hotel on the island.  While we were competing against 

Rotariŀƴ ōǳŘŘƛŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ϧ ȅΩŀƭƭ--& laughed a lot. 

 

 

United States Golfing 

Fellowship of Rotarians 

Our 2015 Tournament yielded really fun golfing, yet great competition. We send our 

ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ wƛŎƘ [ȅǘƭŜ όŦǊƻƳ Iƻǘ {ǇǊƛƴƎǎ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜΣ !wύΣ ƻǳǊ aŜƴΩǎ DǊƻǎǎ 

Champion. Jim Hardy (FloriŘŀύ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ aŜƴΩǎ bŜǘ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴΣ ϧ aƛƭƭƛŜ aŀŎYŜƴȊƛŜ 

όhǊŜƎƻƴύ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ²ƻƳŀƴΩǎ bŜǘ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ wƛŎƘ [ȅǘƭŜ ǘŜŀƳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ tŜǘŜǊ 

Towne (Hilton Head--hmmm) and pulled out the win for the Team competition. 

Hooray. 

Peter Towne was also the MC and he kept the fun on-going for the golfers and 

spouses. The spouses saw three interesting tours. 

1. The Gullahs are descendants from slaves prior of the Civil War. They are 
the fantastic weavers using grasses, palm and pine needlesτwow. 

2. The Rose Hill Mansion built during the Civil War. It is a great mansion. 
3. Dolphins in the Calibogue Sound. What playful animalsτfun, fun. 

The Tournament Director was Ed 

Dowaschinski from the host Rotary Club: HHI 

{ǳƴǎŜǘ wƻǘŀǊȅΦ 9Ř ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ŀ ǇƻƛƴǘΦ !ƴŘΣ 

with his merry Sunset Club troop, they took 

care of the USGFR folks from everywhere, 

and then gave us the information on how to 

really have fun. Thanks much Ed. 

 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜ 
 

If there are any omissions 
or errors, or if you have 
any suggestions please let 
me know. 
 

Denny Horack 
Cards4dh@comcast.net 
           925 228-2263 

http://www.usgfr.com/
mailto:Cards4dh@comcast.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now, we look ahead to our 2016 tournament venueτAlbuquerque, New MexicoτSeptember 24 to 28, 

2016. Jim Easley, President of the Rio Rancho Sunrise Rotary Club, will be our Tournament Director. We 

will be bedded at the Hyatt Regency Tamaya Resort & Spa. The courses will be Twin Warriors & Santa 

Ana. For the non-ƎƻƭŦŜǊǎΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻǳǊǎ ƻŦ WŜƳŜȊ ¢ǊŀƛƭΣ .ŀƴŘŜƭƛŜǊ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ aƻƴǳƳŜƴǘ ϧ [ƻǎ !ƭŀƳƻǎ ŀƴŘ 

a trip to Santa Fe via the Turquoise Trail. And, a great bonus for us--the Albuquerque International 

Balloon Fiesta begins right after our tournament. Plan to stay 3 or 4 days more & see the sky filled with 

ōŀƭƭƻƻƴǎ όŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘƻǘŜƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wŜƎŜƴŎȅ ¢ŀƳŀȅŀ ŦƻǊ о Řŀȅǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǿŜǊ ŎƻǎǘύΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ȅΩŀƭƭΦ   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Fellowship, 

Bill Durmer ,  

President 
 

Greetings from your Executive Secretary, 

 Jim Brock 

Greetings to all Rotarian Golfers! 
USGFR just completed another successful National Championship on Hilton Head Island, South 

Carolina. Our hats are off to Tournament Chair Ed Dowaschinski and Hilton Head Island Sunset Rotary 

President Peter Towne for arranging an outstanding event. The participation of club members should 

serve as a model for future venue host clubs. Thank you for your efforts! 

I also want to recognize our two national champions. Rich Lytle of Arkansas repeated as our National 

Gross Champion and Jim Hardy of Florida claimed the National Net Champion award. Both are USGFR 

charter members. 

USGFR membership numbers are down slightly from a year ago: 291 members (163 lifetime members 

and 128 annual members) and the Fellowship finances remain steady from last year. 

The Executive Committee continues to seek members to step up and fill director positions. We 

currently have vacancies in the Middle Central and South West regions and longtime director Lawrence 

Severino (North East Region) is remaining in his position but seeking a replacement. At our meeting at 

Hilton Head Island, Dennis Guiser of Kenosha, Wisconsin was appointed director of the North Central 

Region. Dennis replaces longtime director Nate Naden. My sincere appreciation goes to Nate for his 

many years of service to our organization. Former Executive Secretary Millie MacKenzie was also 

appointed an at-large director and will help oversee the North West Region. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ŝƴƭƛǎǘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ¦{DCw ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎŜǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΦ ²Ƙŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ ŘƻΚ 

1. Support our annual tournament. Our membership stands at nearly 300 and yet we attract 

only a fraction of our membership to ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ hƴŎŜ ȅƻǳ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƻƪŜŘΗ 

2. Promote the USGFR. Tell other Rotarian golfers about our Fellowship and urge them to join 

us. I have USGFR membership and tournament information available and would love to 

share it. Just drop me an email or give me a call! 

3. YŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘΦ 9ǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŘǳŜǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜΦ ²ŜΩŘ ƘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ 

Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŀ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳΗ 

 

If you were not able to be with us this year in Hilton Head, I urge you to make plans now to join us in 

Albuquerque, New Mexico, September 24-28, 2016. Members of the Rio Rancho Sunrise Rotary Club 

are planning a wonderful event filled with outstanding golf, great tours and spectacular Rotary 

Fellowship. The weather in New Mexico in September is ideal and, as an added bonus, the world 

famous Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta begins just two days after our final round. I hope to 

see a record crowd in Albuquerque! 

 

Jim Brock 

USGFR Executive Secretary 

jimbrock@tarbell.com 

760-391-2582 

 

 

Hilton Head was a fabulous venue.  The ultimate 
compliment came from Frank Smith.  At the awards 
dinner he said that he had been to all 26 USGFR 
tournaments and this was by far the best ever.  I have 
only been to 6 but the Hilton Head Rotary Club has 
set the bar very high.  And, the alligators cooperated, 
ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƭƻǎŜ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ƎƻƭŦŜǊΦ 
 
Rotary is about friendships and this fellowship proves 
that.  I look forward to seeing all of you each year.  
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻ !ƭōǳǉǳŜǊǉǳŜ ŀƴŘ 
share the fun and all of our friends.   
 
Denny Horack, Editor 
cards4dh@comcast.net 
 
 
 

¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƳŜΣ ōǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ an update of my grandson 

Clayton? 

mailto:jimbrock@tarbell.com


 

Golfing Award Winners  

 

2015 Gross  National Champion 
  Rich Lytle 

 

2015 Net National Champion 
Jim Hardy 

 
 

aŜƴΩǎ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ  ІмΥ  1st  Mike Laughlin 
    2nd Joel Levi 
    3rd  Patrick Eakes  
 
aŜƴΩǎ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ  ІнΥ  1st  Patrick Clarke 

    2nd Jim Brock 
    3rd  Richard Kimbell 
 
aŜƴΩǎ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ  Іо Υ  1st Peter Young 
    2nd Bill Durmer 

3rd Larry Severino 
 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ  1st Millie MacKenszie 
    2nd Janice McKinney      
  
     
Team Winners 1st  Rich Lytle &  

Peter Towne 
    2nd Richard Kimbell &  
     Bill Durmer 
 

Boy Howdy!!  The Hilton Head Sunset 

Rotary Club certainly knows the 

meaning of Southern hospitality.  They 

chose a top quality hotel in the 

Sonesta Resort.   

Here is a brief walk through of the  

26th USGFR tournament. 

Registration and the opening 

ceremony and banquet were fun.  We 

made new friends and connected with 

old friends. 

All three courses were of the finest 

quality on the island. 

The hospitality suite rated a 10 on all 

cards. 

The Monday night cookout provided 

excellent food and a beautiful setting.  

It was very relaxing. 

The non-golfers were treated to 

excellent tours as noted by President 

Bill. 

On the following pages are the photos of the things mentioned above.  And we start 

with our two national champions.  Congratulations Rich and Jim.  

In my opinion, the event photos depict fun, fellowship and the beauty of the area.  Oh 

and we enjoyed playing on exceptional courses? 

Before you leave this newsletter, please direct your attention to the next to last page.  

Check out the Albuquerque venue.  See you there and bring a friend. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Hardy is presented his trophy as our national net champion. 

Rich Lytle is presented his trophy as our national gross champion. 

 



                  First Time Attendees 

Lou & Kay Cosentino 

Jim Deas 

Paul & Terrell Dougan 

Jim & Angie Easley 

Dick & Candy Kimbell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, May 16th  Reception 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, May 17th  Opening Ceremony & Banquet 

 


